


TOWN OF CLARKSON HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMITTEE MEETING
Held at the Clarkson Town Hall
Monday, May 6th, 2024, at 6:45 PM

Board Members				Support Staff
Allan Hoy, Chairperson 			Kevin Moore, Code Enforcement*      		       Excused *
Daniel Maier*				Andrea Rookey, Building Department Clerk*
John Linenfelser 				
Leanna Hale 					
Matthew Hennard

CALL MEETING TO ORDER:
A. Hoy called the Historic Preservation Committee meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. and led all those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.
OTHER GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES IN ATTENDENCE:
[bookmark: _Int_OqB7OcUb]Nick D’Amuro, Councilperson 
OPEN FORUM: 
William Fail said that he heard about the change from designation from town to state, he wondered if that would produce any limitations on renovations or modifications to any historic building.
A. Hoy said that the Church is already on the national register. What we are doing moving forward with the Clarkson Historical Preservation Commission is with this Public Hearing is putting historical buildings on the local register, with the local register will bring the possibility of grants or other help to maintain or preserve the historic buildings. 
N. D’ Amuro said that we thought that once you were on the national register you were automatically local, New York State requires the board to go through them one by one and redesignate locally. Largely because this is a national heritage area, the buildings themselves are not on the national register, it is significance within an area not a significance within itself. As far as your property is concerned you previously were subjected to the architectural review board. You would have to pull a certificate of appropriateness for the external to the building and that does not change at all. You would go to the building department and get a historical preservation board application which is a new application they have and then that applications comes before the board. This board replaces the old ARB, and it is a certified local government and now your buildings or homes are eligible for exclusive grants. New York state sets aside 10% of its grant money for historic areas just for certified local government. If you were to apply for a grant in conjunction with us for your home, let us know so we can send a letter as a certified local government to help get the grants needed. 
Tom Parker said that when we got the letter, we were wondering if the letter was talking about a particular parcel. 
A Hoy said that T. Parker received the letter because he was within 500ft of the properties listed. 
N. D’Amuro said that because he is in Lynnwood this letter does not affect him, but he is in the 500ft range of the properties that are proposed to be designated. Residents’ homes that are designated will receive a letter and they can choose to come before the board to say that they do not wish to be a designated historical home, but it is the Town Board who gets the final say on the matter. 
William Fail said that he had a question concerning the grants. He said that they were trying to get the funds to repair the schoolhouse, but the church owns the building, and they lease it. If they apply for grants, how would that affect them as the owner.
N. D’Amuro said that as the lessee they would have to communicate with the church because they do not own the schoolhouse. 
PUBLIC HEARING FOR PROPERTY DESIGNATION:
A. Hoy read the legal notice aloud for the public present for the following properties on West Ridge Rd:
8251 Ridge Road 
8265 Ridge Road
8280 Ridge Road
8286 Ridge Road
8287 Ridge Road
8294 Ridge Road 
8303 Ridge Road
8308 Ridge Road
8309 Ridge Road
8314 Ridge Road 
8318 Ridge Road
8319 Ridge Road
8329 Ridge Road 
8328-8330 Ridge Road
8338 Ridge Road
8339 Ridge Road 
8343 Ridge Road 
8344 Ridge Road 
8349 Ridge Road
8354 Ridge Road 
A Hoy motioned to open the public hearing.
*No public present commented.
A. Hoy motioned to close the public hearing.
A Hoy motioned to designate the properties for the local historical district.
M. Hennard seconded the motion.
VOTE OF THE COMMITTEE:
AYES: Allan Hoy, Chairperson, John Linenfelser, Leanna Hale, Matthew Hennard
NAYS: None
NOT PRESENT: D. Maier
CALL FOR PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE NEW FOLLOWING RIDGE RD ADDRESSES: A. Hoy motioned for a public hearing on June 3rd for the following Ridge Rd addresses:
8359
8362
8371
8376
8388
8389
8396
8406
8407
8412
Seconded by L. Hail
VOTE OF THE COMMITTEE:
AYES: Allan Hoy, Chairperson, John Linenfelser, Leanna Hale, Matthew Hennard
NAYS: None
NOT PRESENT: D. Maier
NEW BUSINESS:
A. Hoy said that they received a letter from NPS about final designation.
The board discussed a couple of descriptions that could be posted on social media for the historical preservation board.
OLD BUSINESS:
The board members discussed having a workshop for the Role of board informing residents of tax breaks and grant benefits/maintain historic nature while helping residents in the fall.
Next meeting the board members are looking to set a date for a workshop to list properties on website-consider workshop date timeline. 
CERTIFICATION OF 4/1/2024 MEETING MINUTES:
J. Linenfelser motioned to accept the minutes.
Seconded by A. Hoy
VOTE OF THE COMMITTEE:
AYES: Allan Hoy, Chairperson, John Linenfelser, Leanna Hale, Matthew Hennard
NAYS: None
NOT PRESENT: D. Maier
ADJOURNMENT: 
A. Hoy motioned to adjourn at 7:20PM
Seconded by J. Linenfelser
VOTE OF THE COMMITTEE:
AYES: Allan Hoy, Chairperson, John Linenfelser, Leanna Hale, Matthew Hennard
NAYS: None
NOT PRESENT: D. Maier
NEXT MEETING:
The next scheduled meeting of the Historic Preservation Committee will be on Monday, June 3rd, 2024, at 6:45 PM, at the Town Hall.


Respectfully submitted, 
Andrea Rookey Building Department Clerk	




